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NEW TESTING PROGRAM “OPERATION EXPANDED TESTING” AVAILABLE  
 
Dear Administrator/Provider/Superintendent,  
 
The United States Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS) and Department of 
Defense (DoD) are funding a no-cost COVID-19 testing program called “Operation Expanded 
Testing.” Supplies for self-swab polymerase chain reaction (PCR) tests and implementation 
support for routine testing is available to long-term care facilities and homes through the 
regional contractor, PerkinElmer. PerkinElmer provides delivery of test kits, processing of tests 
at their labs, and a built-in system for reporting test results. 
 
To qualify for this program, the long-term care facility or home must be located in a region with a 
high Social Vulnerability Index (SVI) (defined as 0.5 or higher.) The SVI for your region can be 
found by following this link to the CDC’s SVI Interactive Map. To use the site, zoom in to your 
general location on the map, click on the magnifying glass search icon in the upper right corner 
of the map and enter your facility or home address. A black box will pop up with the region’s SVI 
index. If it is 0.5 or higher, your facility is qualified. 
 
Facilities can apply and find more information about the program at Home – Let’s End This 
Together.  
    
Thank you for your continued commitment to resident health and safety. 
 

Sincerely,     

         
For Mike Anbesse, Director 
Residential Care Services 

 

DSHS: “Transforming Lives” 
 

 
 
 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsvi.cdc.gov%2Fmap.html&data=04%7C01%7Celizabeth.wagner%40dshs.wa.gov%7Cd463bbb3e3ee4e2fdcdc08d9c02428bf%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C637752083822658325%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=VyS3yRzwl1FTRQp7ombMn2x2XK5qAbvgvBki8LeEtT8%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fletsendthistogether.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7Celizabeth.wagner%40dshs.wa.gov%7Cd463bbb3e3ee4e2fdcdc08d9c02428bf%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C637752083822668291%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=gSYQI3TFjqt4ZwnS%2B6wRSbAM%2Fw4aeISCwjV6fcupl14%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fletsendthistogether.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7Celizabeth.wagner%40dshs.wa.gov%7Cd463bbb3e3ee4e2fdcdc08d9c02428bf%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C637752083822668291%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=gSYQI3TFjqt4ZwnS%2B6wRSbAM%2Fw4aeISCwjV6fcupl14%3D&reserved=0

